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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States is pleased to address the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) concerning the process of reflection on the inter-American human rights system.

In this connection, this Permanent Mission wishes to make the following comments:
1. Argentina considers that, once the results of the internal reflection of the organs of the system and the corresponding proposals have been received, the political organs should determine, in turn, (a) the necessity and advisability of convening an inter-American conference; (b) if said conference is deemed to be necessary and advisable, its specific objectives and its agenda; (c) the decision concerning its convocation.
2. As regards the process of consultations presented by the Chair, it is suggested that the CAJP decide on a brief questionnaire–one as specific as possible–to enable it to receive the states’ opinions by a set deadline, encouraging each state to hold internal consultations with national and civil society organizations (CSOs).  Likewise, the said questionnaire could be transmitted for comments to OAS-accredited CSOs working in the area of human rights.

The questionnaire could include specific questions on the items referred to in operative paragraph 5 of resolution AG/RES. 2030 (XXIV-O/04), challenges facing the system, possible actions for strengthening and perfecting it, and the advisability of convening an inter-American conference.
3. After receipt of the views of the human rights organizations, the states, and the OAS-accredited CSOs working in the area of human rights, the CAJP Chair, and an informal group of member states representing the different regions (“Friends of the Chair”) could classify the proposals according to similar views and submit them to the CAJP for consideration and discussion.

Should an informal group like the one proposed be established, this Permanent Mission would like to participate in it, given Argentina’s vast experience with the inter-American human rights system.

Requesting that these comments be distributed to the permanent missions of the OAS, the Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to express to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., September 24, 2004
Chair of the CAJP
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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